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 IN THIS EDITION Newsletter Contact: 

Submit your stories, articles or photos 
   

Get in touch: Juvina Janik 

NEW EMAIL: info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 

Telephone: 07935320677 
 

For business adverts, please use the same contact as above. 

The deadline for the next Newsletter, Edition 362 (DEC 20/JAN 21) is: 
12TH NOVEMBER 
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TOP STORIES 

 

Next planned PC Meetings: 8th October & 12th November 
These will continue to be held via Zoom 

The new NHS COVID-19 app, now available to download for free in England and 
Wales, is the fastest way to see if you're at risk from coronavirus. The faster you 
know, the quicker you can alert and protect your loved ones and community. 

The app has a number of tools to protect you, including contact tracing, local 
area alerts and venue check-in. It uses proven technology from Apple and 
Google, designed to protect every user’s privacy. 

https://www.covid19.nhs.uk/  

More information on Page 2 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
https://www.covid19.nhs.uk/
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CORONAVIRUS UPDATE 

On 22nd September the Government announced new measures to supress the virus 
following numerous outbreaks, including a sharp increase in infections in the Selby 
District.  Now, more than ever, we must take extra care as we go about our daily lives. 

No more than 6 people should meet socially.  This is now a law.  For details and  
exceptions, refer to gov.uk coronavirus outbreak FAQs what you can and cant do 

North Yorkshire County Council have implemented an Outbreak Plan and support the 
use of the NHS Test and Trace programme and App. 

Please download the NHS Test and Trace App - this will allow you to check in to 
public venues such as the local pub hassle free via the QR code scanner - it will also 
give you risk alerts by postcode, a symptom checker and test booking facility. 

Many people are asymptomatic and do not know they have the virus, they will carry 
on as normal, infecting people along the way.  Be considerate, you may be one of 
these people, follow the advice: Wash your hands - Wear a mask - Give people space. 

Book a test: https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/book-coronavirus-covid-19-test 

People who don't have access to the internet, or who have difficulty with the digital 
portals, can ring the 119 service to book their test.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-outbreak-faqs-what-you-can-and-cant-do/coronavirus-outbreak-faqs-what-you-can-and-cant-do
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/our-outbreak-plan
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/book-coronavirus-covid-19-test
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MAIN ROAD A63 
Following a meeting with NYCC, locations and styles for the 
Parish Council’s Vehicle Activated Signs (VAS) have been 
given permission and the Parish Council is pleased to be able 
to provide an updated and improved alternative to the 
Temporary signs that are currently installed by NYCC.  The 
new signs (right) incorporate more up to date technology 
and have an alternating Slow Down safety message and a 
bright LED output, they will also capture data that can be 
submitted to the police.  The signs can be moved between 
different locations along the main road, helping to avoid 
them becoming part of the background scenery. 
 
As expected, discussions are ongoing with Highways 
regarding a potential pedestrian crossing; the Parish Council 
will be able to update the village as progress is made. 
 
Hambleton A63 Road Safety group have installed two signs 
on the Village Green  in accordance with NYCC regulations 
and we all hope this signage along with the new VAS will 
remind drivers to check their speed through the village.  The 
group are also registering as a Community Speed Watch 
group which will be a fantastic benefit to the village.  If you 
would like to volunteer a little time on this front, please do 
get in touch. 

 
REMEMBRANCE SERVICE 
Councillor David Brown, in conjunction with the Church, is 
discussing plans for a Remembrance Service this year.  Last 
year saw a gathering at the War Memorial on the Village 
Green and laying of wreaths.  This year, the restrictions on 
social gatherings are likely to affect the way the service is 
carried out, plans will be announced in due course. 

CORONAVIRUS 
Thank you for continuing to adhere to the restrictions.  They 
are in place to make the space safer for everyone to enjoy.  
Please see page 4 for information on the current restrictions 
and guidance. 
 
VANDALISM: RECREATION AREA  
After a scheduled maintenance check, various items of 
equipment at the Park and Recreation Area have been 
repaired.  The check  also highlighted some damage to the 
Multi Use Games Area 
(MUGA) at the recreation field 
that was unfortunately 
thought to have been done 
deliberately.  This picture 
shows how panels are being 
kicked to leave dangerous 
spikes protruding from the 
fencing, something the 
inspector had never seen 
happen before. 
 
Because of  tight safety 
regulations, there is no way to partially replace these panels 
as there is no safe way to cover over the gap left.  What 
seems a relatively minor amount of damage means each full 
panel will need to be replaced - a cost of around £3000.  The 
Parish Council feels that this area is important to our village 
and will have to use precept funds that could have been 
utilised on other projects.  The replacements will be carried 
out following the installation of CCTV at the Recreation Area.  
The Parish Council is exploring ways of improving the 
facilities at the recreation ground. 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2020 

These pages will give you an update on what the Parish Council have been dealing with and any issues that have been 
brought to our attention.  Parish Council Meetings are held every second Thursday of the month, please check the Notice 
Board or website www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk for the most recent Minutes.  An Agenda for the next meeting will be posted 3 
days in advance of the meeting on the Notice Board. 
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Above L-R: Scott Conor, Paul Ingledew, David Kirven 

http://www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk
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Being able to give your precise location in an emergency can save vital 
time and lives. 

What3words is now used by 80% emergency services in the UK.  Their 
system has given every 3m square in the world a unique identifier 
made of three words, making the location of any incident very easy to 
describe and share...   

For example ///tortoises.swarm.announce will take you to a precise 
location on Ben Nevis where, in February 2020, a group of hikers were 
rescued. 

The system can also be used to locate rural crime such as Fly-Tipping 
and Anti-Social Behaviour, or incidents with organisations like 
National Grid, Network Rail or the Environment Agency. 

Download the free App to make sure you are prepared 
#KnowExactlyWhere 

MARKING REMEMBRANCE DAY AMID THE PANDEMIC 

Remembrance Day 2020 is likely to be very different to past 
years, but we shouldn’t allow coronavirus to prevent us 
recognising and celebrating our veterans. That’s why we are 
offering gift boxes to older ex-servicemen and women in 
North Yorkshire. Funded by the Armed Forces Covenant 
Fund Trust, boxes will include a collection of Yorkshire-
themed items, including biscuits and teabags, as well as 
commemorative items from the Royal British Legion’s 
Poppyshop. 

 

 

 

 

 

The packs are free of charge and will be delivered in early 
November, arriving in time for Remembrance Sunday. (Packs 
are suitable for both men and women.) 

To be eligible for a pack, 
veterans must: 
 

 be aged 65 or over; 
 have served in HM Armed Forces (including National 

Service) or have seen active service as part of the 
Merchant Navy; 

 live in one of the North Yorkshire districts (i.e. Craven, 
Hambleton, Harrogate, Richmondshire, Ryedale, 
Scarborough or Selby). 

 

If you meet the above criteria, or you know an older veteran 
who does, please see more information 

on communityfirstyorkshire.org.uk, 
email exforces@communityfirstyorkshire.org.uk 

or call us on 01904 704177. 

There are 150 boxes available and they will be 
distributed on a first come first serve basis, 

while stocks last, max 1 per household.  

Deadline for applications is 18 October 2020. 

http://communityfirstyorkshire.org.uk/
mailto:exforces@communityfirstyorkshire.org.uk
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HAMBLETON ISOLATION HELP GROUP 
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The latest Government Guidance issued 22nd September includes:  

 

Wash hands regularly for at least 20 seconds 
 

Cover your face in enclosed spaces, hospitality venues when not seated, public transport 

including taxis, although the NYLRF suggest that while infections in a particular area are 

increasing that they are worn when you leave the house. Try not to share a car with someone 

who is not from your household or social bubble. 
 

Stay 2 metres apart where possible, or 1 metre with extra precautions in place. 

 

Rule of 6, groups of people should be no more than six. Children are included in the 
group of 6 in England. 

 
We are delighted to say that our registered volunteers are still helping people... 

If you are isolating, whatever your age, and need help with shopping, collection from the Selby Food Bank or 

collecting prescriptions just ring one of the numbers below and we will put you in contact with a volunteer. Your 

details will only be shared with the volunteer and you will be told which volunteer will be contacting you. 

If you have had a positive COVID 19 test please tell the person you phone so that the volunteer is aware before 

they contact you. No information about you or your request for help will be posted on  Facebook or any public 

internet page. 

 

 

 

For people with access to the internet here are some sources of information and advice: 

 The NHS web page https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/ contains information about various 
aspects of the virus. 

 https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-and-information includes information about the changes 
to services 

 https://www.gov.uk/coronavirus 
 Hambleton Isolation Help Group Facebook page is still active and includes some of the items posted by 

Selby District AVS on their page, the information covers a variety of subjects. 
 www.cyps.northyorks.gov.uk 
 
Shopping 
 Hambleton Stores: 01757 229000. Home delivery is available if you ring with your list and pay over the 

phone the items will be put together and delivered to you at home. 
 Morrisons: they are reinstating the queuing system outside the shop.  
 Sainsburys: continue to use a queuing system and monitor and manage the number of people in the shop 
 Tesco: the priority hours for elderly and vulnerable posted on their website this week are 0900-1000 on 

Wednesday and Sunday at Portholme Road Store. 
 Bert’s Barrow: operating a click & collect and reinstating drive through shopping 
 Brayton Farm Shop: open Tuesday to Saturday inclusive. 
 

We are grateful to Hambleton Parish Council who continue to have information about COVID-19 and HiHG their Website. 

Please stay safe as we start to go out and about. 

Celia: 01757 228649 Emma: 07947 462 121  

Jessica: 07769 266 618  Katie: 07759 520 227 Executive committee: 07944 695 756  

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/coronavirus-advice-and-information
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  HAMBLETON VILLAGE HALL 
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W 
e are up and running, albeit slow and steady! 

Thank you to Monk Fryston School of Dance, 
Jayne Hindmarsh Pilates, Vara Yoga, The 

Wednesday Club, Katie Louise School of Dance, the 
Hambleton Road Safety Action Steering Group and the 
private parties for sticking to the rules and continuing to keep 
the Hall a safe place to be.  Unfortunately new rules have 
restricted our social groups again but our fitness and out of 
school activities groups  are still able to continue.  

We have lost our regular Saturday night booking for Whist 
groups unfortunately, with most of their members being in 
the vulnerable category and no sign of the situation 
becoming safe enough for them to risk meeting, they decided 
it would be sensible to  discontinue the group.  The members 
will certainly miss the social occasion, but we will certainly 
welcome them back should they ever want to host a one off 
event.  With that regular income loss, the hall does now have 
Saturday nights available for classes or events. 

On Saturday 21st November  there will be a launch night for a 
new class “Clubbersize” by Soul Train Fitness… keep an eye 
on our Facebook page for more details!! 

CURRRENT VILLAGE HALL CONTROL MEASURES: 
 

 hand sanitiser dispensers at the front door, in the 
kitchen and in the main hall.  

 sanitising spray and blue roll to clean surfaces, touch 
points and equipment before and after use.   

 smaller lidded pedal bins; we will need you to empty 
the bins you have used after your session into the 
large external in. 

 The external bin is now emptied weekly, and our 
cleaning contractors are paying specific attention to 
sanitising all the touch points such as switches and 
handles. 

 Each group leader must have contact details of people 
attending their session for NHS Test and Trace 
purposes and management must have contact details 
for the group leader.  

 Our COVID -19 Risk Assessment includes control 
measures your group can implement to reduce the risk 
of spreading the disease. 

 
PLEASE NOTE: OUR CONTROL MEASURES MAY CHANGE AT 
SHORT NOTICE TO COMPLY  WITH GOVERNMENT  MEASURES 

Hambleton Halloween Tra il  
...because 2020 hasn’t been scary enough… 

 

Saturday 31st October - from 5pm 
 

 Follow the downloadable trail map - in Halloween attire! 

 Find the letters to solve the spooky word 

 Vote for your favourite display* 

  Support the Village Hall - £2 map entry fee 
 

TO GO ON THE MAP EMAIL: HambletonVH@outlook.com 

*VOTING: The Owl & The Red Lion will be offering free juice 
to children (under 12) in fancy dress  from 5pm.  They will 

also be taking a tally of your votes!  All in line with 
Government COVID-19 restrictions. 

(If you can’t get to  pubs there will be an alternative method 
available) 

YOU CAN PROVISIONALLY BOOK THE HALL FOR EVENTS AT: 
hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/  

With the guidelines changing regularly, we understand if your event has to be cancelled because of this at last minute, there 
will be no charge.  Feel free to drop us an email to discuss your requirements at: HambletonVH@outlook.com 
 
 

Like Hambleton Village Hall on Facebook to see all the latest updates and event news 

https://hallbookingonline.com/hambleton/
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Charlotte Garner 
Independent Flamingo Paperie partner 

 

Beautiful Cards, Gift Wrap and Stationery Gifts 
for all occasions 

 
Out and About Boxes 

A selection box for people to shop from at home 
 

Pop Up Shop 
Under the porch at 89 Main Road 

 
Also offering Pop Up Shop service at your home 

(in accordance with government guidelines) 
 

 

For more information or to order: 
 

www.flamingopaperie.co.uk/web/charlottegarner 
Facebook page Charlotte’s Card Draw 

Mobile: 07595439111 
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NEWS FROM THE CHAPEL 
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O 
ur very exciting piece of news is we saw our very 
first Service at Chapel on Sunday 6th 
September.  After much work on a risk 
assessment and formulating an action plan we 

had an outside Church Council meeting and decided the time 
was right to resume worship. A cleaning team did excellent 
work preparing the building and all the relevant signs and 
procedures were put in place to make the Chapel a safe place 
to be.  We have to wear face coverings, we can’t sing, we 
have to be seated 2 meters apart but we are up and running 
and that is the main thing.  It only happened because we all 
worked together and that makes us all feel proud. 
Sadly there is no news on when we can resume children’s 
activities but we remain optimistic that it will happen 
sometime in the future. 

 
Margaret is doing great work with our 
Facebook page. You can search for us at 
@HambletonChapel  She will let you know 
what is going on. 
 

We were all very sad to hear that Pam Gill a very loyal 
congregation member passed away in August. Her late 
husband Barry was a loyal member also.  She was a lovely, 
clever, funny lady and we will miss her so much. 
 

Please see below a list of our services until the end of 
November: 
 
13th Sep.   Service at Burn Chapel 10am 
20th Sep.   Service at Hambleton 10.30am 
27th Sep.   Service at Hambleton 10.30am. 
  Harvest Festival 
4th Oct.    Service at Hambleton 10.30am 
11th Oct.    Service at Burn Chapel 10am 
18th Oct.    Service at Sherburn 10.45am 
25th Oct.   Service at Hambleton 10.30am 
1st.  Nov.    Service at Hambleton 10.30am 
8th. Nov.   Service at Burn Chapel 10am 
15th Nov.   Service at Hambleton 1030am 
22nd Nov   Service at Burn Chapel 10am 
29th Nov.  Service at Hambleton 10.30 am. 
 
We  continue to think of you all in the village and pray for a 
swift and safe return to some form of normality. 

 
Very Best Wishes, 

Everyone at Chapel  

 

 DOG WALKING 

 DOG BOARDING 

 DOGGY DAYCARE 

 PET TAXI 

 HOME VISITS 

 PUPPY VISIT & PLAY 
 

 

      BASED IN HAMBLETON 

 

FULLY LICENSED, INSURED & DBS CHECKED 

TEL: 07549 704 717       venturapetservices.co.uk 
 

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK  

https://www.facebook.com/HambletonChapel/?ref=page_internal
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Hambleton History Research & Archive Association 

History of Hostelries in Hambleton 

The oldest public houses in Hambleton were the Wheatsheaf and the Red Lion. The earliest reference found so far 
for both the Wheatsheaf and the Red Lion is in an Extract from History, Directory & Gazetteer of Yorkshire, 1822 
when John Palframan was the victualler of the Wheat Sheaf and John Potter of the Red Lion.   

As well as the pubs in 1837 there was at least one beerhouse in the village run by James Bleasby. In 1870 the 
local policeman gave evidence against a William Bleasby who had allowed beer to be drunk after 10p.m. The 
Beerhouse Act in 1830 enabled people to apply for a licence to sell beer in their house and removed the tax on 

beer. Beer drinking was encouraged as spirit drinking, in 
particular gin, was believed to lead to drunkenness and 
detrimental to the working classes. The Act also extended the 
open houses of licenced premises to 4a.m. to 10p.m.   

The Red Lion (top left) was also described as an Hotel. The 
Goole Times in July 1896 reported that the Hambleton Lodge 
of the Good Shepherds met for their Annual Club Walk at the 
Red Lion Inn and later in the day they met in their club room 
for a meal provided by the landlord Walter Bowman for upward 
of 100 people. Once the business meeting was over they held 
a dance. In 1890 the Red Lion Inn with outbuildings, granary 
and cottage was sold for £770. Property sales were also held 
in the Red Lion. 

The picture of the Wheatsheaf (below left) was taken between 
1921 and 1923 when Henry Redman (the name over the door 
in the photo) and his wife Eileen Jane were listed as living 
there during that time. The Wheatsheaf also acted as more 
than a public house at times as in 1853 the inquest to the two 
railway men killed in 
the crash just outside 
Hambleton Station was 
held there. The 
Wheatsheaf was the 
first pub in the village 
to have electricity 
which was provided by 
the generator owned 
by Chilvers & 
Palframan and used to 
run the mill.  

The Owl was not opened until 1937 when H. Seller licensee of The 
Wheatsheaf, owned by Stanley Whittaker Tinsdale, applied for a licence at 
Hambleton House to be called “Owl” Country Club although in some 
advertisements in the late 1930s it was described as “Owl” Roadhouse. 
During its life as a country club many stars of the time including Teddy 
Johnson & Pearl Carr performed there. They held numerous dinner dances, 
the one on 25th August, 1973 would have cost £1.75 plus 10% VAT. 
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St Mary’s Church 

As I write St Mary’s is open for worship every Sunday and we 
are planning ahead for at least some of our usual Autumn 
services. Clearly things are just not the same this year, but 
we are doing our best to make sure we can meet safely and 
celebrate important events together. Before we re-opened 
St Mary’s we had the church building deep-cleaned 
professionally and we have systems in place to enable 
people to feel as confident as possible when they come to 
church. 
 
I would like to say a big thank you to everyone who made 
our services during the lockdown possible both online and 
through DVD recordings.  
 
If you would like to book a Christening, we are able to offer 
services on the 1st Sunday of the month for a limited number 
of people. Phone Rev Anna Burr on 270325 to discuss 
opportunities. We are also taking bookings for weddings, but 
as with everything, we can’t know for certain how the 
pandemic and the restrictions it necessitates, will affect us. 
Funeral services are also possible, and we are able to 
accommodate more mourners than either York or Pontefract 
Crematoria. 
 
Looking ahead here is what we have planned: 
 
November 1st All Saint’s Day. There will be a service at 
3.30pm during which we will remember those we have lost. 
Because of limited seating we will prioritise those who have 
lost loved ones in the last 2 years. Linda Ingall will be sending 
out booking forms to those eligible. 
 
We are planning to hold a Remembrance Day service at 
9.15am on November 8th in Church. Please come promptly 
to be sure of a seat, once all available seats have been 
allocated we will not be able to admit extra people. 
 
Because of the current restrictions and the rapidly changing 
advice we have not made firm plans for our Christmas 
celebrations. Please look at our website 
www.stmaryshambleton.org for up to date information, or 
look at our notice board which is updated regularly, or give 
us a ring on 270325 (Rev Anna) 228380 David Ingall (Church 
Warden)  
 

We hope to welcome you to St Mary’s. 
 

 
 
 
 

 
The following words have been a 
constant help to generations of people, 
and I pray that they will give us all 
strength and peace as we face this 
crisis together: 
 

God is our refuge and strength, an ever-present help 
in trouble.2  Therefore we will not fear, though the 
earth give way and the mountains fall into the heart of 
the sea. Ps 46:1,2 
 
Up to date information can usually be found on Facebook: 
www.facebook.com/stmaryshambleton and on our Website: 
http://www.stmaryshambleton.org.uk 
 
Vicar:  Revd Anna Burr 270325 
Churchwarden: David Ingall 228380 

 

Regular window cleaning slots now available. All 

aspects of exterior cleaning undertaken. 

●Gutter Clearing ●PVC Cleaning 

●Conservatories ●Decking, Patios & Drives 

Serving 300+ Hambleton residents. Give us a call 

and we will make your 

property sparkle. 

Mob: 07976 466 549 

Or email: 
clearviewyorks@gmail.com 

Check out our work on Social 
Media @clearviewyorks 

  NEWS FROM ST. MARY’S CHURCH 
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  USEFUL CONTACTS & EVENTS 

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2020 

REPORT AN ISSUE: 
 

MANY ISSUES CAN NOW BE REPORTED TO THE 
APPROPRIATE AUTHORITIES ONLINE BY ANYBODY: 
 

 

DOG FOULING: 

https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling  
 

STREET LIGHT FAULT: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/report-street-light-problem 
 

POTHOLES & MUD ON ROAD: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condition
-issues 
 

FLY TIPPING: 

http://www.selby.gov.uk/report-fly-tipping-or-fly-posting 
 

VIEW PLANNING APPLICATIONS: 

www.selby.gov.uk/view-applications-public-access 
 

INTERACTIVE ROADWORKS MAP: 

https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/roadworks-map 
 

BREACH OF SOCIAL DISTANCING LAWS:  

PLEASE CALL 101 
 

VILLAGE MAINTENANCE ISSUES (including dog waste 
bag refills) PLEASE EMAIL:  

Info@hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
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USEFUL CONTACTS 

Organisation Number/Email address 

Age UK Shopping Service 01757 704115 

Association Voluntary 
Services (AVS) 

01757 291111 
enquiries@selbydistrictavs.org.uk 

Citizens Advice, Selby 
Advice line: 03444 111 444 
Admin line: 01757 701320 

Crimestoppers 0800 555 111 

District Councillor: 
Chris Pearson 

01757 704202 
cllr.chris.pearson@northyorks.gov.uk 

Dog Warden: Report a stray 
dog/Dog Fouling 

01757 705101 

Hambleton C of E Primary 
School 

01757 228391 
admin@hambleton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

Hambleton Parish Council 
Chair: Cllr Richard Sim 
Clerk: Mrs Juvina Janik 

www.hambleton-pc.gov.uk 
rich.sim@outlook.com  

07935320677 
jjhambletonpcclerk@gmail.com 

Hambleton Village Hall 
HambletonVH@outlook.com 
Hallbookingonline.com/hambleton 

Independent Domestic 
Abuse Service 

01757 708956 

NHS Direct 111 

NHS Find urgent Mental 
Health support 

https://www.nhs.uk/service-
search/mental-health/find-an-
urgent-mental-health-helpline 

North Yorkshire Horizon 
(alcohol misuse service) 

01723 330730 

Police – non emergency 
i.e social distancing breach 

101 

Samaritans 116 123 (Free) 

Selby Community Transport 
Car: 01757 708036 
Minibus: 01757 241041 

Selby District Council 
01757 705101 
info@selby.gov.uk 

Selby War Memorial 
Hospital 

01904 724300 

Reverend Anna Burr 01757 270325 

CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

OCTOBER 2020 EVENTS 

SAT 31ST, FROM 5PM - P. 9 
HAMBLETON 

HALLOWEEN TRAIL 

NOVEMBER 2020 EVENTS 

SUN 8TH, 9.15am - P.11 
REMEMBRANCE SERVICE, ST 

MARY’S CHURCH 

WED 11TH, 11AM - P.3 
PARISH COUNCIL 

REMEMBRANCE SERVICE 
VILLAGE GREEN - TBC 

https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling
https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling
https://www.selby.gov.uk/dog-fouling
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/report-street-light-problem
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condition-issues
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/potholes-and-road-condition-issues
http://www.selby.gov.uk/report-fly-tipping-or-fly-posting
http://www.selby.gov.uk/view-applications-public-access
https://www.northyorks.gov.uk/roadworks-map
mailto:INFO@HAMBLETON-PC.GOV.UK
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline
https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline

